
Burden Statement for Monthly Progress Report (MPR) Submittal

According to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a 
collection of information unless such collection displays a valid OMB control number. The valid 
OMB control number for this information collection is 2030-0005.  The annual public reporting 
and recordkeeping burden for this collection of information is estimated to average 24 hours per 
response. “Burden” means the total time, effort, or financial resources expended by persons to 
generate, maintain, retain, disclose or provide information to or for a Federal agency. This 
includes the time needed to review instructions; develop, acquire, install, and utilize technology 
and systems for the purposes of collecting, validating, and verifying information; processing and 
maintaining information; disclosing and providing information; training personnel to be able to 
respond to a collection of information; searching data sources; completing and reviewing the 
collection of information; and transmitting or otherwise disclosing the information. An agency 
may not conduct or sponsor, nor is a person required to respond to, a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid OMB control number. 

To comment on the Agency's need for this information, the accuracy of the provided 
burden estimates, and any suggested methods for minimizing respondent burden, including the 
use of automated collection techniques, EPA has established a public docket for this ICR under 
Docket ID Number EPA-HQ-OARM-2018-0229, which is available for public viewing at the 
Office of Environmental Information (OEI) Docket in the EPA Docket Center (EPA/DC), EPA 
West, Room 3334, 1301 Constitution Avenue, NW, Washington, D. C. The EPA Docket Center 
Public Reading Room is open from 8:30 a. m. to 4:30 p. m., Monday through Friday, excluding 
legal holidays. The telephone number for the Reading Room is (202) 566-1744, and the 
telephone number for the OEI Docket is (202) 566-1752. An electronic version of the public 
docket is available through EPA Dockets (EDOCKET) at http://www.epa.gov/edocket.  Please 
use EDOCKET to submit or view public comments, access the index listing of the contents of 
the public docket, and to access those documents in the public docket that are available 
electronically. Once in the system, select “search,” then key in the docket ID number identified 
above. Also, you can send comments to the Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs, Office
of Management and Budget, 725 17th Street, NW, Washington, DC 20503, Attention: Desk 
Office for EPA. Please include the EPA Docket ID No. EPA-HQ-OARM-2018-0229 and OMB 
Control Number 2030-0005 in any correspondence. 

http://www.epa.gov/edocket

